
Developments: Few changes in 
adult education in Belarus 

In 2019 there were no major changes to the adult education sector in Belarus. According 

to EAEAs member, International public association (IPA), adult education has not seen 

any new innovations or policy changes and the funding has stayed the same. Civil society 

continues to be consulted rarely in policy making. As Belarus is not a member of the 

European Union, the European Semester is not applicable. The European Pillar of Social 

Rights and Upskilling Pathways have not been implemented in Belarus. IPA is not yet 

involved in the CONFINTEA process, but seeks to get involved. 

In Belarus ambition for sustainable development, the country continues to implement 

Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) based initiatives. The project SDG: Think and Act 

was launched in 2019 as an online tool to promote sustainability in the country. 

Challenges: Closer interaction 
between government and civil 
society needed 

IPA was only slightly affected, as some of their projects were postponed or cancelled. 
Coping with the consequences of a global pandemic, one of the major challenges for the upcoming 

year will be to overcome the effects of the pandemic. Training will need to be converted into online 

formats, which might leave participants with lower digital skills behind. At the same time the 

accessibility of adult education will be limited by the economic consequences of COVID-19. As 



citizens will have less money to spend on adult education, the government needs to be prepared to 

compensate organisations, ensuring that adult learning and education can take place in Belarus.

The government should listen to civil society 

IPA would like to encourage the government to interact more closely with civil society 

organisations. IPA adapted its priorities to the pandemic, which enhanced the role of 

care and social solidarity across society. Promoting civic education received more 

importance and IPA provided training for civic skills and participation. 

IPA believes that the government should acknowledge adult education as a driver for 

development. They urge the government to support participation in non-formal adult 

education financially. Belarus should also develop a strategy that improves access to 

education and promotes online learning and education. 


